Central Maine United
Board Meeting Minutes

October 21st 2009

Attendees:
Walter Carlow, Eric Warn, Terri Dufour, Gavin Ducker, Jon Christensen, Mike Falla, Mike Hinckley-Gordon

Absent:
Chris McPherson, Jen Holsten









	TOPIC


	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Election of Officers
	A short discussion was held about each position and candidates were invited to stand for election. The following posts were filled:
President      

Vice President Travel   
Vice President Premier   

Secretary 
Treasurer  
Director of Coaching
A discussion of the possible options for this position resulted in our agreeing that Jen Holsten is our current DOC and we want her to stay with the club in that position. Both Jen and Gavin have talked briefly with Jason Higgins about him becoming involved. He wants more than a coaching role locally. No resolution approved, Gavin will discuss further with Jen and Jason.
At large members

Referees assignor

Registrar
	Gavin Ducker

Mike Hinckley-Gordon

Jon Christensen

Chris McPherson (in his absence but with his prior approval)

Walter Carlow  (on the understanding that if he requires help with bookkeeping that there are volunteers he can ask)

Jen Holsten

Terri Dufour

Mike Falla

Eric Warn

Garrett Sheppard
Not decided

	Launching the club
	The following methods were discussed:
Article in the paper.  Chris McPherson had contacted Travis at the Morning Sentinel and Gavin had then written to him. So far no response.

Adverts (for tryouts and launching the club and who we are).    Agreed we should advertise tryouts in the following publications:

Morning Sentinel
Kennebec Journal

2 cent times

Waldo Journal

SoccerMaine

Travel Clubs

Capital Soccer Club (Augusta)

Penn Bay

Hampden

Ellsworth

Bangor

Marranacook

High School Coaches

Erskine
Mount View

Fairfield

Waterville

Winslow

Messalonskee

Cony

Maranacook

Club website    agreed this was critical and the current site is simply not good enough. It needs a lot of work.
	Gavin to continue trying

Jon to design an advert

Jon

Jon

Jon

Gavin

Gavin (I sent the tryout information, so far it is not posted, I will follow up, I also suggested a news item about the club but have had no response to that idea as yet).
No one listed on my minutes
Gavin

Gavin

Mike Hinckley-Gordon

Jon Christensen

Scott Smith

Jon Christensen

No one listed

No one listed

Chris McPherson (ASAP- please)

	Tryouts
	Jon and Jen have done a great job so far in arranging venues and coaches. Jen and her fellow college coaches are in playoffs the first weekend and quite probably the second weekend. Jill Lathan will help on both weekends.
The following tasks were discussed and Jon assigned them:

Coaches

Forms, sign up sheets

U-9 to U-11 skill clinic

Canopy, table, snack shack
	Jon

Jon

Dwane Blomerth (Jon to confirm)
Jon

	Team selection Teams for the upcoming season
	Agreed that we will almost certainly have the interest to have at least one team in every Travel age group.
We discussed what might happen if a team were a few players short or enough for a team and a half came to tryouts. Generally agreed that each situation would be dealt with individually but driven by the mission of the club which is to find places to play for our players. As Spring travel is non competitive we wouldn’t have to worry too much about a team being overmatched because the scheduling is usually pretty accommodating in finding good matches for each team.
In Premier it is a different matter. If only enough players of sufficient quality come to tryouts to make half a team we need to be very wary of persuading a bunch of other players to play. We want the team to have a good experience and being beaten every week does not live up to that ideal. Agreed that each Premier team needs at least 10 players of sufficient quality to field a team.

We also discussed playing up and it was agreed that for now our preference was that players did not play up. However we recognized that in order to provide opportunities for players to play this might be necessary. An example was for a U-12 Premier team, if some gifted U-11 players came to tryouts they would be considered if good enough. Another example considered was a current Novas team that played up an age group as they were too dominant in their own age group. We also discussed playing up for a HS aged Premier and Travel teams. This would be considered if players were good enough and it allowed a team of committed players to be formed.
	

	Scholarships
	The board was hopeful that we would be able to do this, especially at the Premier level.
Gavin has done some preliminary work on budgeting for the Premier side.

Other Premier clubs demand that their scholarship players and parents fulfill volunteer duties for the club to pay their contribution instead of paying a player fee. Agreed we should seriously consider doing the same. Examples include serving as a team manager, or volunteering at club events or doing fund raising.

For Travel we could do something similar. Also wondered if we could approach the parent travel club of a player to ask for a scholarship payment. 
	Gavin and the two VP’s to get together and work on this before the next board meeting.

	Bye-Laws
	Brief discussion and agreement that they need amending. 
	Walter to begin this process.

	
	NEXT MEETING

NOVEMBER 11TH 7PM

Noted this was veterans day but everyone felt they could attend.


	Jen to arrange the same venue again please.
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